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MEMORANDUM 
 

Large Electric Consumer Public Purpose Program Fee to Increase July 1 
 
Due to a variety of factors, including rising costs and lower participation than in earlier years, 
the current two percent program administration fee is not fully recovering our costs per 
statutory requirements. To bring the program back into statutory compliance, the Oregon 
Department of Energy plans to raise the Large Electric Consumer Public Purpose Program fee to 
four percent on July 1, 2024. 
  
The fee, which has remained at two percent for more than 15 years, is applied to the estimated 
project cost or Green Tags contract costs. The fee is an eligible project cost and becomes part of 
the total qualified expenditures added to the self-directing sites’ credit balance when the 
application for energy efficiency project credit or Green Tags application is approved. The credit 
balance, including program admin fees collected by ODOE, is then eligible for participating sites 
to offset the utility charge for cost-effective energy efficiency recovered through rates or 
through the renewable portion of the public purpose charge for Green Tags. 
  
What to Expect: 

• The four percent fee will be effective for new applications submitted online 
through the Large Electric Consumer Public Purpose Program portal beginning July 1, 
2024. 

• The site user will see four percent for the Program Admin Fee Rate (and associated total 
Program Admin Fee) in the Energy Efficiency Project Application and Green Tags 
Application screens beginning July 1. The automatically generated “Receipt of Green Tag 
Application” and “Receipt of Energy Efficiency Project Application” emails sent to the 
sites beginning July 1 will reflect the four percent fee rate. 

• The agency appreciates an ongoing dialogue and questions as they come up. ODOE does 
not anticipate any additional near-term fee changes but will continue to review our 
actual administration costs compared with fees collected. Note that any fee increase 
above the four percent cap currently allowed by OAR would require a public rulemaking 
with planning and  initial outreach starting typically three months in advance of 
rulemaking and six months before any fee increase. 

  
Relevant Statutes and Administrative Rules: 
 
Oregon Administrative Rules 
See Department of Energy, Chapter 330, Division 140 Self Direction of Public Purposes Charges 
by Large Retail Electricity Consumers and 330-140-0140 Administrative Cost Recovery. 

https://www.oregon.gov/energy/energy-oregon/Pages/Large-Electric-Consumer-Public-Purpose-Program.aspx
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flecppp.odoe.state.or.us%2FDefault.aspx%3FReturnUrl%3DDefault.aspx&data=05%7C02%7CTom.ELLIOTT%40energy.oregon.gov%7C58527ba3017f403517da08dc6ac4a0d1%7Caa3f6932fa7c47b4a0cea598cad161cf%7C0%7C0%7C638502639983912251%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ehyxOFJYigAvJjJuxdRpRNwAyf7m%2FV%2B0hMwTgHp8upc%3D&reserved=0
https://secure.sos.state.or.us/oard/displayDivisionRules.action?selectedDivision=1114
https://secure.sos.state.or.us/oard/displayDivisionRules.action?selectedDivision=1114
https://secure.sos.state.or.us/oard/viewSingleRule.action?ruleVrsnRsn=284289

